CDTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

MEETING AGENDA

Wednesday, June 28, 2017
CDTA Board Room - 110 Watervliet Avenue

Start Time – 12:00 Noon
Board Item
Responsibility
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Call to Order
Dave Stackrow


Ascertain Quorum and Approve Agenda
Dave Stackrow

Approve Minutes of May 31, 2017
Dave Stackrow
2

Recognition

· 2017 Bus Roadeo Winners

· Jeff VanVranken – 30 Years of Service

· Sammy Davis, Jr. – 20 Years of Service

· Brian Green – 20 Years of Service

· Parrish Johnson – 20 Years of Service

Committee Reports: (Action Items Listed)

Performance Oversight Committee (Met on 06/21/17)
Dave Stackrow

· Approve Contract for Quality Assurance Services
17
· Approve Contract for Lark/Washington Construction 
22
· Annual Review of Drug and Alcohol Policy
28 

Audit Committee (Met on 06/21/17)
Dave Stackrow


· Accept Accounts Receivable Audit
31
Investment Committee (Met on Met on 06/21/17)
Dave Stackrow

Governance Committee (Met on 06/22/17)
Dave Stackrow

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee (Met on 06/22/17)
Norm Miller


·  Authorize Line of Credit
34
Chief Executive Officer’s Report
Carm Basile
37


Executive Session 

· There will be an Executive Session regarding Litigation
Good of the Order (Added by Approval of the Chair)

Announcements

Upcoming Meetings (110 Watervliet Avenue)
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July 26, 2017, September 27, 2017, October 25, 2017
CAPITAL DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY

(And its Subsidiaries)

110 Watervliet Avenue, Albany, New York

MINUTES OF MAY 31, 2017 BOARD MEETING

MEMBERS PRESENT
David M. Stackrow, Chairman



Georgeanna N. Nugent, Vice Chairwoman



Arthur F. Young, Jr., Treasurer



Joseph M. Spairana, Jr., Secretary



Corey L. Bixby



Denise A. Figueroa



Norman L. Miller



Mark Schaeffer

MEMBERS EXCUSED
None

OTHERS PRESENT
Carmino N. Basile, Chief Executive Officer



Amanda A. Avery, General Counsel



Christopher Desany, Vice President of Planning and Infrastructure



Michael P. Collins, Vice President of Finance and Administration



Frederick C. Gilliam, Director of Transportation



Jonathan E. Scherzer, Director of Marketing



Philip C. Parella, Jr., Director of Finance



Lance Zarcone, Director of Maintenance




Richard J. Vines, Director of Risk Management



Stacy Sansky, Director of Procurement

Sarah A. Matrose, Internal Auditor



Ross Farrell, Director of Planning



Mark J. Wos, Director of Facilities




Eugene Goykhman, Transportation Supervisor, Albany Division



Thomas G. Guggisberg, Director of Information Technology




Joseph Landy, Superintendent, Albany Division




Nicholas Chenard, Assistant Superintendent, Albany Division




Bridget A. Beelen, Grants Manager




Jaime L. Watson, Communications Manager



Kathy Colbert, Executive Assistant

Edward Rich, CDCAT

CALL TO ORDER
At 12:10 p.m., Chairman Stackrow called the meeting to order.

· Chairman Stackrow noted that a quorum was present.

AGENDA APPROVAL

 

· Mark Schaeffer requested one item under For the Good of the Order.

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Mr. Spairana


Carried Unanimously

APPROVAL OF APRIL 26, 2017 BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

Carried Unanimously

RECOGNITION

· Chairman Stackrow presented a 25-year service award to Yevgeniy Goykhman, a Transportation Supervisor in the Albany Division.  The members offered their congratulations.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERFORMANCE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

Report from David M. Stackrow, Chair

· The Performance Oversight Committee met at noon on Wednesday, May 24, 2017 at 


110 Watervliet Avenue.  

Consent Agenda Items

· The Authority uses a sand and gravel separator at all three operating divisions to separate oil, sand and residue from water that collects in maintenance drains and is discharged into the public water supply system; requiring cleaning twice per year to function properly. After issuing a competitive invitation for bids for sand and gravel separator maintenance services, a single bid was received from Environmental and Fueling Systems, LLC of Troy, New York.  This work is specialized with a limited number of vendors who perform these services, and Environmental and Fueling Systems has performed satisfactorily in the past.

· The Authority authorizes the award of a three-year contract with two one-year renewal options for sand and gravel separator services to Environmental and Fueling Systems, LLC of Troy, New York for an annual cost of $59,180 per year and an estimated five-year contract value of $295,900.

RESOLUTION NO. 32 - 2017

Awarding a Single-Bid Contract for Sand/Gravel Separator Maintenance

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Mr. Miller

Carried Unanimously

· The Authority has a contract to clean windows and dust high areas of the Rensselaer Rail Station twice a year. An Invitation for Bids was issued for the work, and the low bid was received by Tristate Facade Services.

· As allowed in State preferred source regulations, the New York State Industries for the Disabled (NYSID) subsequently provided a bid that is within 15% of the low bid price. NYSID is the incumbent provider and meets the qualifications for this work. They have performed this work satisfactorily for the past five years.

· The Authority authorizes the award of a three-year contract for window washing services at the Rensselaer Rail Station, with two optional one-year renewals, to Action Windows Cleaning Company, Inc. of Rensselaer, New York (a division of NYSID) for an annual amount of $15,935.  The estimated five-year contract value is $79,675.

RESOLUTION NO. 33 - 2017

Awarding a Preferred Source Contract for Window Washing Services at Rensselaer Rail Station

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Mr. Spairana

In Favor – 6

Opposed – 1 (Mr. Young)

Abstentions 

Carried 

· The Authority has a contract to provide weekly pickup of trash and recyclables at its three divisions and the Rensselaer Rail Station.  As this contract is about to expire, an Invitation for Bids was issued for these services.  The lowest responsible bid was received from County Waste & Recycling of Clifton Park, New York. 

· The Authority authorizes the award of a three-year contract, with two one-year renewal options for trash removal and recycling to County Waste & Recycling of Clifton Park, New York at an annual amount not to exceed $117,207.  The estimated five-year contract value is $586,035.

RESOLUTION NO. 34 - 2017

Awarding a Contract for Trash Removal and Recycling Services

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

In Favor – 6

Opposed – 0

Abstentions – 1 (Ms. Nugent)

Carried 

· The Authority uses a system of fixed surveillance cameras to enhance safety and security on fixed-route buses.  The equipment on most of the bus fleet will no longer be supported and requires an upgrade to the Network Video Recorders (NVR).  

· The fixed camera system was originally provided by March Networks. Due to the specialized nature of the equipment and the particular needs of the Authority, it has been determined to be in the best interest of the Authority to have the upgrade work performed by March Networks of Ottawa, Canada.  The price proposed has been determined to be fair and reasonable.  

· The Authority authorizes the award of a sole-source fixed camera upgrade to March Networks of Ottawa, Canada for an amount not to exceed $468,485. 

RESOLUTION NO. 35 - 2017

Awarding a Sole Source Contract for Fixed-Route Camera System Upgrades

Motion – Mr. Miller

Seconded – Ms. Nugent

Carried Unanimously
· Mr. Young noted that management made every effort to ensure competition and to ensure the adequacy of proposals. 

· In December 2014, the Board awarded a five-year contract for the purchase of articulated buses to New Flyer of America, LLC.  Staff is recommending the purchase of two vehicles for fixed-route operations from this contract. This will bring the articulated bus fleet to 10.

· The vehicle model is an articulated New Flyer Xcelsior heavy duty transit bus. It is 60’ long, has three doors, and will help alleviate overcrowding on high volume routes.

· These buses will replace an equal number of vehicles that have reached the end of their useful life (it is part of the fleet replacement plan). Delivery is anticipated for Spring 2018.

· The Authority authorizes the purchase of two articulated buses pursuant to the contract with
New Flyer in the amount of $1,604,544.

RESOLUTION NO. 36 - 2017

Authorizing the Purchase of Two Articulated Buses

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

Carried Unanimously

· Mr. Bixby noted that the bus fleet is not being reduced; the higher-capacity articulated buses will alleviate crowding and offer an improved customer experience.

· The Authority has previously authorized the award of a competitively-procured contract for the rehabilitation of the garage surface deck at Rensselaer Rail Station (RRS).  An inspection of the parking garage identified several structural issues requiring remediation prior to the surface deck repairs.  Due to the time-sensitive nature of the necessary repairs, the Authority (after notification to the Board Chairman) awarded this work to BCI Construction of Albany, New York, the firm that completed most of the corbel repairs to the garage in 2015/16.  The Authority now intends to provide retroactive contract approval for emergency repairs at an estimated cost of $260,000, which staff has deemed to be fair and reasonable. 

· The Authority authorizes a retroactive emergency repairs contract to BCI Construction for an amount not to exceed $260,000.

RESOLUTION NO. 37 - 2017

Authorizing a Retroactive Contract Approval for Emergency Repairs to the RRS Parking Garage

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

In Favor – 6

Opposed – 0

Abstentions – 1 (Ms. Nugent)

Carried 

· The Rensselaer Rail Station began operations in 2002.  To serve customers at the station, a newsstand concession was established.  The lease is about to expire.  A Request for Proposals was issued for the services with evaluation criteria based on cost effectiveness, experience, qualifications and DBE/MWBE participation. Three proposals were received.

· After review proposals, an evaluation team determined that the incumbent (Friar Tuck) provided the best option. The annual guaranteed rent is $42,000.  It has the possibility of additional revenue if certain sales goals are met each year. 
· The Authority authorizes the award of a revenue contract for operation of the newsstand concession at the Rensselaer Rail Station to Hamilton News Company, Inc. of Glenmont, New York with minimum guaranteed rent of $42,000 per year.  The term will be for five years, with five one-year renewal options.

RESOLUTION NO. 38 - 2017

Awarding a Contract for Newsstand Concession at the Rensselaer Rail Station

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

Carried Unanimously

· The Rensselaer Rail Station began operations in 2002.  To serve the customers at the station, a food concession was established.  The lease is now about to expire.  A Request for Proposals was issued for the services with evaluation criteria based on cost effectiveness, experience, qualifications and DBE/MWBE participation. Two proposals were received.

· After review the proposals and evaluation team determined that the incumbent (The Coffee Beanery) provided the best option.  The guaranteed rent is $80,000.  It has the possibility of additional revenue if certain sales goals are met each year.

· The Authority authorizes the award of a revenue contract for operation of the food concession at the Rensselaer Rail Station to LKPK Rail, Ltd. of Albany, NY with minimum guaranteed rent of $80,000 per year.  The term will be for five years, with five one-year renewal options.

RESOLUTION NO. 39 - 2017

Awarding a Contract for a Food Concession at the Rensselaer Rail Station

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Mr. Spairana

Carried Unanimously

· The Authority’s insurance broker is responsible for obtaining commercial insurance and employee benefit quotations. In addition, the broker assists in managing flexible spending accounts (health and dependent care) for employees opting to participate in such programs.  

· The contract with Rose & Kiernan expires in May 2017.  A Request for Proposals was issued for this service.  Four firms provided proposals, and three were interviewed by an evaluation team. After evaluating the firms based on price, approach, and MWBE participation, the Committee recommends awarding a three-year contract, with two one-year renewals to the incumbent, Rose & Kiernan. The Authority has been very satisfied with their service and attention to detail.

· The Authority authorizes a three-year contract, with two one-year renewal options, for an estimated amount of $21,000 per year to Rose & Kiernan of East Greenbush, New York.

RESOLUTION NO. 40 - 2017

Awarding a Contract for Insurance Brokerage Services and Employee Benefit Administration

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

Carried Unanimously

· Mr. Young stated that Rose & Kiernan is an outstanding company, and they have saved the Authority a great deal of money over the past several years. 

· New York State Department of Transportation requires a Board resolution to accept state funding prior to being reimbursed for expenses incurred as part of an agreement. 

· The Authority was allocated $740,135 in supplemental capital funds and $3,641,015 in accelerated capital funds. These funds were budgeted in our capital program and will support the purchase of 40’ buses and articulated buses to be delivered May 2017 through May 2018.

· The Authority authorizes the acceptance of $4,381,150 in State capital funding.

RESOLUTION NO. 41 - 2017

Authorizing the Acceptance of Capital State Funding
Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

Carried Unanimously

Audit Committee Items

· Sarah Matrose, our Internal Auditor provided the Committee with her monthly report. Work in progress included the Accounts Receivables audit. Comments are due from management, with the final report to be provided to the Committee in June. The drug/alcohol review is also in progress. Mr. Young requested a written report for future meetings. The Committee accepted the report.

· Donna Gonser and Seth Hennard from Lumsden & McCormick, the Authority’s external auditors, presented the draft FY2017 year-end audit and provided the Authority with a clean opinion.  Topics of the presentation included the process for the audit report, changes in accounting principle: GASB 68, observations and recommendations, and a review of the balance sheet. 

· The Authority approves the Financial and Compliance Report prepared by Lumsden & McCormick, LLP dated March 31, 2017.

RESOLUTION NO. 42 - 2017

Approving the Financial and Compliance Report for FY2017

Motion – Mr. Young

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

Carried Unanimously

Investment Committee Items

· The Investment Committee met on May 24, 2017.  The members discussed the status of investments.  The monthly report provided by Hugh Johnson Advisors was received and reviewed by the Committee.

Administrative Discussion Items

· The Committee received the annual report on Workplace Safety.  This represents ninth full year of our comprehensive program to improve workplace safety and a summary of accident injury and workers’ compensation claim trends was presented. 

· For fiscal years 2009 through 2017, the average number of injuries per year was 76, including 20 severe cases.  There has been a significant decrease in both injuries and severe injury cases since program inception, and this has continued over time. The Authority has also enjoyed a positive financial benefit from the program as workers’ compensation claim costs have decreased 14% since program inception.

· The Committee reviewed the quarterly report of the risk management and workers’ compensation self-insurance accounts and found them to be adequate at this time.

· The Monthly Management Report was reviewed in Committee.  Mortgage recording tax is under budget by 28% for the month; customer fares are under budget by 7%. Wages were under budget by 7%, and purchased transportation was over budget by 29%. Liability/claims was over budget by 9%.  Revenue was 4.8% over budget and expenses were 5.3% under budget. Cash flow is satisfactory at this time.
· The Monthly Non-Financial Report was reviewed in Committee.  Total ridership was down 2% for the month. On time performance was 71% and there was one PMI not on time. Missed trips were at 25 this month. MDBSI was at 33,597.  Scheduled work was at 82%. There were 8 preventable and 23 non-preventable accidents; 91% of customer complaints were closed within 10 days. Website page views were at 960,163.

Executive Session

· Amanda Avery gave a litigation report, and Rick Vines gave a security report. No action was taken in executive session. 

· The next meeting of the Committee is scheduled for noon on Wednesday, June 21, 2017 at 110 Watervliet Avenue.

GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE

Report from David M. Stackrow, Chair

· The Governance Committee met at 11:30 am on Thursday, May 25, 2017 at 110 Watervliet Avenue.

· Mr. Basile provided a report on his work plan for 2016-2017. There has been a good deal accomplished throughout the year as has been reported in previous Committee meetings and through monthly CEO reports. 
· Accomplishments include the Navigator program, CDPHPCycle! bike share program, the new CAD/AVL system, more Universal Access partners, work on Taxi Oversight responsibilities and continued development of the Route Network.
· Nick Antenucci provided an update on advocacy matters. He advised that there are three weeks remaining in this session, and all indications are the members will be finished by June 30.  

· The team at Jackson Lewis continues to position the Authority as a leader in the industry and a worthy recipient of state funds. We are focused on projects in development that may be good funding matches. This work will continue through the summer. 

· The next meeting of the Committee is scheduled for 11:30 am on Thursday, June 22, 2017 at   110 Watervliet Avenue.

PLANNING AND STAKEHOLDER RELATIONS COMMITTEE

Report from Norman L. Miller, Chair

· Ross Farrell presented the Route Performance Report for Fiscal Year 2017.  The report includes information about the route network, including ridership, hours, and productivity measurements.  The information guides planning activities for the next 12 months and helps to allocate resources.

· The report shows a leveling of ridership after six years of growth; even so, most of the routes continue to perform above productivity thresholds. 

· Fiscal Year 2018 recommendations include initiation of new Downtowner Services in the major cities for travel on nights and weekends and service expansion for the Cohoes School District.

· Mr. Farrell also updated the Committee on infrastructure projects. This focuses on pedestrian infrastructure (crosswalks and sidewalks), and intersection design to improve bus operations. He also noted that construction has begun on stations along the BRT River Corridor. Construction at the Lark & Washington intersection in Albany will also begin, with a fall completion date.

· Thomas Guggisberg provided an update on the CAD/AVL project and the Navigator fare collection system. Both projects are progressing according to schedule. 

· The next meeting of the Committee is scheduled for noon on Thursday, June 22, 2017 at          110 Watervliet Avenue.

· Mr. Schaeffer discussed a Good of the Order item.  He advised that John Boyd Thacher State Park has opened a Visitors Center and suggested providing some type of weekend service to the park from May through October.  Mr. Basile said staff will look into this. 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT

· The Chief Executive Officer provided his report for May 2017, which included a summary of Key Performance Indicators for April 2017.  A copy of the report is attached to these minutes.  

· Mr. Stackrow commented on the report on workplace safety that the Committee received in the Performance Oversight Committee meeting.  He said that the most important part of the discussion for him was that through active management, the Authority has been able to keep the cost of the workers’ compensation claims down by making the workplace a safe environment and changing the culture and attitudes of employees about the importance of workplace safety.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER

· None

ANNOUNCEMENTS

· None  

EXECUTIVE SESSION

· A motion was made by Mr. Miller and seconded by Ms. Nugent to go into executive session to receive an update on security matters.

· A motion was made to come out of executive session.  No action was taken during the executive session.  

UPCOMING MEETINGS

· Subject to the call of the Chair, Mr. Stackrow announced the following meeting dates:


June 28, 2017


July 26, 2017


September 27, 2017

ADJOURNMENT – 01:35 PM

Motion – Mr. Miller

Seconded – Ms. Figueroa

Carried Unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________

Joseph M. Spairana, Jr., Secretary

Dated:  May 31, 2017

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT
Overview

I am providing a report of my activities for the month of May 2017 along with a summary of the organization’s Key Performance Indicators for April 2017. The report includes a narrative on the progress of the company and the work of our employees. 

The spring season is full of new growth and a resurgence of the things that make living in the Capital Region so great. The same can be said of CDTA – our budget is developed, work plans are being finalized and our list of projects is innovative and creative. Our focus on the financial performance of the company is board-driven as is our work to develop a deep mobility menu that is more convenient for customers and for people considering new ways to travel. Our work to position CDTA continues and it is critical to what we do, how we advocate for our causes, and what we want to work towards. These are company-wide efforts and we leave little to chance in this work. It is part of our continual drive to be much more than a bus company. 

As we heard at last week’s Performance Oversight meeting, our financial condition is very good and our external audit report was strong. We have developed a great relationship with Lumsden and McCormick and they go beyond the scope of audit to provide sound professional advice and consultation. In discussions with Donna Gonser we are able to review the year and talk about changes in the finance department, the way we do business, and things we need to do to develop a stronger team. Their services are top rate and I know that the entire organization supports this effort.

Another reason for the continued development of a stronger CDTA is the performance of our route network. This is guided by the principles in our Transit Development Plan. Ross Farrell presented our annual Route Performance Report at the Planning and Stakeholder Relations meeting and it stimulated lively discussion about ridership, service development, customer attraction and retention. The network produces high levels of ridership with most trunk routes exceeding our performance standards. There has been some decline in neighborhood and commuter routes. Frequency and span of service is less in this category and we are looking for ways to improve performance. We have also devoted considerable resources to improve waiting areas, installing new shelters and complimenting them with technology to make the customer experience better and more reliable.   

As called for in the route performance report, we are implementing service changes, which are targeted at frequency and timeliness. The first of these change packages went into effect this past Sunday with nearly a dozen routes slated for changes, most of which are minor. Employee, customer and stakeholder notifications were distributed well in advance. This continues to align our resources to demand as we put buses and service where there is a track record of ridership and conditions for success. This alignment will continue throughout the year. 

We are pleased to welcome the Cohoes City School District to our Universal Access family. We will increase frequencies on routes in Cohoes and improve service coverage in late August. Middle and high school student ID cards will be read by our fare box system, providing access to our route network. Cohoes is a walking district and our services will make it easier for students and their families to travel to school and after school activities. 

After several months of planning, we will begin downtowner services in the coming weeks. The intent is to connect employment, residential and recreational locations in the region’s principal cities. Our cities are experiencing a resurgence with a return to urban living a growing trend. Downtowner service will connect these locations and intersect with our route network to make travel more convenient. The Capital City Shuttle will start in Albany and operate from the Lark Street neighborhoods, through downtown Albany and extend to the Warehouse district. Schenectady’s Electric City Trolley will operate from Mohawk Harbor, through downtown Schenectady and extend to the Nott Street and Lower Union Street neighborhoods. Both will offer complimentary service and operate on weekend nights with later evening schedules. We have a number of partners in both services, improving the community response and chances for success. 

Our work to get CDPHP Cycle! on the road by late summer continues. We were excited to learn that our bicycles and stations will be delivered to us shortly. Installation of the infrastructure will begin as soon as it arrives. The rate structure and station locations are being finalized and we are working with our partners at CDPHP on communication programs to support the program. With last month’s award of CMAQ funds, the program is on sound financial footing and we are looking forward to a great kick off and a growing membership base for CDPHP Cycle!.
The common ordinance for taxi services is complete and we have consensus from the stakeholders we have worked with for more than a year (including taxi companies). We are scheduling meetings with elected bodies in the cities/towns that will endorse the common ordinance. Equipped with one set of rules for taxi operations, we will begin to develop a framework for improvements like, a common code of conduct, a universal medallion system, a regional fare structure with mobile payment, and good information about taxi services. This is happening as UBER and LYFT prepare to enter the Capital Region market next month. All of this will make the region more mobile and we are encouraged by a willingness to coordinate these choices. 

Work has begun on the membrane replacement and parking deck repair at Rensselaer Rail Station. This work will continue through summer and fall, and it is expected to disrupt traffic and pedestrian flow on the top deck and near the front entrance to the station. A plan is in place to alert customers and to relieve issues that may be created by this work. RRS construction updates have started, information is being delivered through several sources, and we will do our best to minimize disruption. An effort is being made to move customer entry (and egress) to lower levels of the garage. We will continue to update our information systems as conditions change.  

Our advocacy work continues on several fronts. I traveled to Washington D.C. last week with people from NYPTA to talk about upstate transit, our growth and the need for strong support systems. We will follow-up with targeted meetings in the coming weeks. We are concerned about discretionary programs, which have supported our BRT services and CAD/AVL installations. At the same time, innovative efforts and services are likely to be included in any plan to improve the national infrastructure. While this is happening, our team at Jackson Lewis is working at the state capitol to improve funding for the initiatives we are advancing. All of this work is coordinated so that one hand works with the other to insure that CDTA is better and stronger moving forward. 

At the same time, we are highlighting the important role that CDTA plays in the local economic development process. We continue to add new partners (Cohoes School District) who support our advocacy work. It is better to have partners and supporters speak on behalf about what we do and how we impact their constituency. Relevance is our message as we work with state and federal officials to strengthen the transportation infrastructure. This work is never done and we will continue to advocate for specific CDTA needs during the next several weeks. 

Rick Vines provided his annual report on Workplace Safety at the Performance Oversight meeting. The report shows a multi-year trend of reduced workplace injuries and a safer work environment for our employees. This is another example of a board vision and staff commitment towards an effort to make CDTA better. The vision was an award-winning workplace safety program driven by education and a commitment to the well-being of employees. This has occurred thanks to the commitment of our employees who are focused on a workplace that is safe, clean and effective. Hats off to Rick who has lead the way on this important work.

Key Performance Measures
Key performance measures for the organization are included in monthly reports. Data is for April and is compared to April 2016.  The data included in our reports provides detail about what we do and how we do it. We measure things that most other systems monitor, allowing us to compare performance with transit properties across New York and throughout the country. This comparison and evaluation is important to us and keeps us from being too internally focused.      

System ridership totaled 1.44 million, down 2% from April 2016 (1.47 million). We continue to see ridership stabilize at levels that will produce annual boarding counts near 17 million.  Ridership on STAR was down 4% and NX ridership was down 12%. NX ridership has been down since gas prices fell to the $2-$2.50/gallon level 18 months ago. This is the first month of the fiscal year so there are no meaningful year-to-date trends to note.  

As we discussed in the PO meeting, our financial condition is strong.  It is driven by a number of factors including, increased State Operating Assistance (STOA) and capital funding, increases in customer revenue (fueled by Universal Access agreements), and increased revenue from parking facilities, leases and advertising. Although not evident in the past month or two, we have also seen strong production from the Mortgage Recording Tax.  

Efforts to control expenses and stay true to budget plans is evident in April reports. The wage line was 7% under budget after several months of being over budget. There has been a good deal of attention paid to this issue, especially the overtime line, which has been problematic. The addition of new operators and the release of 16 new trainees in the coming weeks will further assist in this effort. The wage line also drives consumption of health care and other benefits. Almost all other expenses lines were under budget for the month with the exception of purchased transportation (over by 29%). Most of this is due to the continuing transition of contracted services. Our staff is working to stabilize the amount of STAR trips that we produce and those produced by contractors. This is not an exact science and it is dependent on demand, internal head counts and contractor capacity.  

As reported in non-financial reports, we missed 25 trips on the fixed route system; last April, we missed 33 trips.  There were no trip denials in STAR.  We reported 31 accidents in April, with 8 categorized as preventable. Last April, we reported 41 accidents with 15 categorized as preventable. 99% of maintenance inspections were done on time; last April, 100% were done on time. 82% of our maintenance work was scheduled in advance, the same as last April.  

On-time performance was at 71%; the same as last April.  Our goal is to operate within a 0-5 minute late time window at least 80% of the time. Our call center processed 235 comments, compared to 253 comments last April. Response time to close investigations was at 91%; the same as last April. There were more than 960,000 web page views at www.cdta.org. Last April, there were 920,000 web page views. The majority of visitors look at schedule information when visiting our site.  

Activity Report 


The following is a summary of my activities for the month. I have been visiting with local elected officials and this will continue for the next few weeks (thanks to board members who have joined me). We work to tell the CDTA story and develop partnerships to make us stronger. We are positioning CDTA as a critical part of the region’s economic engine and “must have” in the development of our communities.  

· On April 27, I enjoyed lunch with Bus Operator Mike McGhee to celebrate his 30-year anniversary with CDTA. We were joined by his pal and 40-year employee, Charlie Carr along with Albany Superintendent Joe Landy. The four of us combined have nearly 140 years of service to CDTA!

· On April 28, I met with CDPHP Senior Vice President Brian O’Grady to talk about our bike share program. Brian is a friend who has been instrumental in the development of our relationship with CDPHP and the introduction of CDPHP Cycle!.         

· On April 28, Dave Stackrow and I met with our team at Jackson Lewis. We reviewed advocacy activities and our success during the legislative session. We talked about CDTA projects that require funding assistance and we outlined our objectives for the next few months.      
· On May 1, I met with our new class of bus operators on their first day in training. As of this writing, they are more than half way through their training program. They will hit the streets by mid-June and will bring us closer to budgeted head count levels.    

· On May 1, I chaired a conference call meeting of the NYPTA Legislative Committee. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss distribution of state capital funds and to outline our advocacy positon on this.   
· On May 3, we held a general staff meeting for management employees. We do this once every 6-7 weeks to get everyone together, to review current projects and activities and keep everyone on the same page of information.         
· On May 3, I met with Sean Ward, Chairman of the Albany County Legislature and Executive Assistant to the Mayor of Green Island. We talked about CDTA services and initiatives throughout Albany County and I updated him on CDPHP Cycle! and taxi oversight efforts.     
· On May 4, I attended a meeting of the Real Men Wear Pink cabinet who are charged with organizing this year’s campaign and its participants. I will represent CDTA again this year with the help and support of Jaime Watson. Details to follow.   
· On May 4, I met with Rensselaer County Executive Kathy Jimino. Joined by Joe Spairana, we talked about the work we are doing to deepen the mobility menu we offer to people throughout the county. Kathy has been a supporter of our work and of CDTA during her tenure as County Executive.   
· On May 5, I appeared on Spectrum News, In Focus program. Solomon Syed and I talked about bike sharing and the start-up of CDPHP Cycle!.              
· On May 9, I joined NYPTA executive board members in a meeting with Ali Chaudhary, the Governor’s undersecretary for transportation. We talked about state operating assistance for upstate transit and distribution mechanisms for capital funds.    

· On May 9, I attended the Independent Living Center’s Dessert Spectacular in Troy. Mike Collins, Jon Scherzer, Dave Stackrow and Joe Spairana also attended this great event. Hats off to Denise Figueroa and her staff who organize this successful fundraiser every year.            

· On May 10, Joe Spairana and I met with Troy Mayor Patrick Madden. We talked about a number of issues, most notably the continued development of Troy’s downtown core. We also talked about ways that we can support development with more transit service. 
· On May 11, Chris Desany, Rick Vines, Lance Zarcone and I met with representatives from MutuaLink to talk about their product that connects public safety organizations and community based organizations like CDTA. We are looking to see if their product can work with our CAD/AVL system to increase connections to critical services.       

· On May 11, my wife Sheila and I attended the Northeast Kidney Foundation’s annual fundraiser in downtown Albany. Our table was filled by Jaime and Chris Watson, Monica and Jon Scherzer, Bob and Barbara VanAmburgh and Joe Spairana.      

· On May 12, I attended the Colonie Senior Services Center Mother’s Day fundraiser at the Beltrone Center with Jaime Watson and Jon Scherzer. The event features a fashion show with volunteer models, one of whom was my wife Sheila, who did a great job in her first appearance on the red carpet.   

· On May 16, we hosted the quarterly meeting of the NYPTA Board of Directors. Our agenda featured attendance and participation by the 2017 Public Transit Leadership Institute PTLI class, which includes CDTA’s Patricia Cooper and Dan Holdsworth.     

· On May 16, I attended the Colonie Senior Services Center’s annual community, volunteer and employee awards ceremony at the Beltrone Living Center. 

· On May 16, I attended a Board of Directors meeting of the Colonie Senior Services Center. I have been a member of the board for more than 12 years and enjoy the relationship we have developed to insure better transportation services for seniors in the Town of Colonie.   

· On May 17, I attended a meeting of the United Way Board of Directors. I have been a member of the board for a number of years and enjoy this work. Our employees organize an outstanding giving campaign every year and it has been recognized by the United Way. 

· On May 17, Georgie Nugent and I met with Saratoga County Manager Spencer Hellwig. We talked about our recent route restructuring and our work to increase ridership in Saratoga County.  We also talked about bike sharing and the potential for CDPHP Cycle!.

· On May 18, I participated in the CDPHP Corporate Challenge in downtown Albany. Our team of about 15 people all finished, led by our captain Mike Collins. This year was especially difficult given the 95 degree temperatures, which made for a slower than usual pace for most runners and walkers (especially me). 

· On May 22, I attended a meeting of the Regional Development Coordinating Committee (RDCC). The RDCC consists of CEO’s from local transportation and economic development organizations. We get together 5 or 6 times a year to talk about this work and the things each of our companies are doing to support development. Meetings are hosted by the Capital Region Chamber of Commerce and the Center for Economic Growth.  

· On May 23, I traveled to Washington D.C. with CEO’s from NFTA in Buffalo, RGRTA in Rochester and CENTRO in Syracuse for a day of advocacy. We had meetings on Capitol Hill with elected members of Congress and their staff (including House T&I and Senate Banking). We made the case for transit as a key component of the economic engine in upstate New York and talked about the importance of New Starts and TIGER programs, which fund innovative programs and services. 

· On May 24, I attended the Meet the Mayors breakfast in Schodack. We were a sponsor of the annual event, which is hosted by the Rensselaer County Chamber of Commerce. We had a full table with Joe Spairana, Art Young, Chris Desany, Mike Collins and Jaime Watson on hand to hear an interesting and entertaining discussion between Cohoes Mayor Sean Morse, Rensselaer Mayor Dan Dwyer and Troy Mayor Patrick Madden.

· On May 30, I met with Colonie Town Supervisor Paula Mahan. We talked about the work we are doing on major travel corridors in the town (Route 2, Route 5, Route 7, and Route 9) and how it complements the economic development activity that her administration is managing. 

· On May 30, I met with Niskayuna Town Supervisor Joe Landry. Development of a better service network throughout Schenectady County, our bike share program and economic development activity on Balltown Road were topics of our conversation. Joe spent a number of years as counsel to the assembly transportation committee so he is well-versed in many of our issues.  

Copy:
Senior Staff

Director of Marketing

Manager of Communications

CAPITAL DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY

RESOLUTION NO. 43 - 2017

Authorizing a Five-year Contract for Quality Assurance Services

WHEREAS, the Capital District Transportation Authority (the “Authority”) is empowered by Public Authorities Law section 1307 to enter into contracts for various services necessary to provide public transportation, and 


WHEREAS, the needs of operating a public transportation sometimes require the services of an investigator to monitor such things as service quality and compliance to rules and regulations, and

WHEREAS, in response to a duly-issued RFP to conduct on-board observations, ADA compliance checks and quality assurance phone calls, three proposals were received, and 


WHEREAS, the proposal of Tech Valley Security of Albany, NY has been evaluated as being most aligned with the needs of the Authority, the Authority has been satisfied with this firm in the past, and the estimated five-year contract cost of $351,750 has been determined to be fair and reasonable.


NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:
1. The Authority hereby awards a three-year contract, with two optional one-year renewals, for investigative/quality assurance services to Tech Valley Security of East Greenbush, NY, subject to compliance with the contract documents.  

2. Authority staff is authorized to execute the contract documents, subject to the quoted scope of services, fees and charges as set forth in the proposal, with an estimated five-year cost of $351,750.

3. The source of funds shall be the appropriate FY Operating Budget.

4.      This Resolution shall take effect immediately.

CERTIFICATION

The undersigned, duly qualified and acting as Secretary of the Capital District Transportation Authority, certifies that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of a resolution adopted at a legally convened meeting of the Capital District Transportation Authority held on the 28th day of June, 2017.

Dated:  June 28, 2017



__________________________________









Joseph M. Spairana, Jr., Secretary

Capital District Transportation Authority

Agenda Action Proposal

Subject:  Contract award for Quality Assurance Services to Tech Valley Security of East Greenbush, New York.

Committee:


Performance Oversight

Committee Meeting Date:
June 21, 2017

Board Action Date:

June 28, 2017

Background:

The current contract for these services is expiring and a new contract is required for continuation of these services.

Purpose:

An investigative and quality assurance firm is utilized to perform a variety of operator observations and call center monitoring.

Summary of Proposal:

A Request for Proposals (RFP) was issued for a firm to conduct covert on-board observations, ADA compliance checks and quality assurance phone calls.  The RFP outlined the requirements for these checks as well as frequency and reporting needs.

Thirty-Two (32) firms downloaded the RFP and three (3) submitted proposals. Staff reviewed all proposals and performed reference checks.  At the conclusion of the review process, staff concluded that the proposal submitted by Tech Valley Security best suited CDTA’s needs.  Tech Valley Security is the incumbent provider of these services, and CDTA has been satisfied with the quality of observations, communication and reporting by this firm. 

Staff is recommending three-year contract with two optional renewal years for Investigative/ Quality Assurance Services to Tech Valley Security of East Greenbush, New York.  Upon Board approval, a contract will be executed immediately.

Financial Summary and Source of Funds:

The estimated five-year contract will cost $351,750 which represents a 5% increase over the last contact.  This will be funded through the appropriate operating budget starting with FY2018.

Prepared by:


Stacy Sansky, Director of Procurement

Project Manager:


Fred Gilliam, Director of Transportation
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Memorandum

Date:

June 13, 2017

To:

Stacy Sansky, Director of Procurement

From:

Fred Gilliam, Director of Transportation

Re:

Quality Assurance Services

______________________________________________________________________________

Background:

The Capital District Transportation Authority (CDTA) solicited proposals from qualified firms engaged in investigative/quality assurance services for a term contract of three (3) years, with an option for two (2) annual renewals.  The initial term shall commence on or about July 1, 2017.  The firm selected for this work will be expected to provide private investigation/quality assurance services, which involve CDTA functions.

In general, investigation / quality assurance services fall into the following categories:

· On-board route observations

· General observations at stationary time points

· Call center monitoring activities

· Operator adherence to ADA requirements

· Quarterly follow up meetings with management personnel

· Monthly summary of daily observations

· Daily reports of observations faxed or emailed

Recommendation:

A proposal review panel was formed and met to evaluate proposals submitted by prospective vendors. A score card was used to rate the proposals in the following key performance areas: experience with this type of work, price proposal, qualifications of key personnel conducting investigations, references and D/MWBE. 

After considerable discussion with the proposal review panel all proposals were scored and Tech Valley scored the highest among the vendors submitting proposals. Therefore, staff is recommending a contract be awarded to Tech Valley. 
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Experience with this type of Assignment/Similar Work (90 

points) 68 80 75

Price Proposal (90 points) 60 82 75

Qualifications of Key Personnel Conducting Investigations 

(75 points) 65 70 70

References (30 points) 15 15 15

D/MWBE Participation (15 points) 0 0 0

TOTAL (300 points) 208 247 235

Cummulative Scorecard for CDTA TRANS 13-8000


CAPITAL DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY

Staff Contract Award Certification

1.   TYPE OF CONTRACT (check one):
__ _ Construction & Maintenance

_ ___ Goods, Commodities & Supplies

____ Bus Purchase

__X__ Services & Consultants


__ __ Transportation & Operational Services

2.   TERMS OF PERFORMANCE (check one):
_ _ _ One-Shot Deal:  Complete scope and fixed value 

____ Fixed Fee For Services:  Time and materials - open value

__X   Exclusive Purchase Contract:  Fixed cost for defined commodity with indefinite quantity

____ Open Purchase Contract:  Commitment on specifications and price but no obligation to buy

____ Change Order:  Add on to existing contract

3.   CONTRACT VALUE:


​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___$351,750 (NTE)_______________________
fixed
estimated 
(circle one)

4.   PROCUREMENT METHOD (check one):  

_ ___ Request for Proposals (RFP)

__ __ Invitation for Bids (IFB)


____ Other

5.   TYPE OF PROCEDURE USED (check one):  

____ Micro Purchases (Purchases up to $2,499.00)

____ Small Purchases ($25,000 up to $$100,000)

__ _ Sealed Bid/Invitation for Bids (IFB) (Over $100,000)
__X __ Request for Proposals (RFP) 

____ Professional Services (Over $25,000)


____ Sole or Single Source (Non-Competitive)

6.   SELECTION CRITERION USED:
Number of Proposals/Bids Solicited    #_32____
or  


Advertised
Number of Proposals/Bids Received   #__3_____

Attach Summary of Bids/Proposals

7. Disadvantaged/Minority/Women’s Business Enterprise (D/MWBE) involvement

Are there known D/MWBEs that provide this good or service?

Yes
No
Number of D/MWBEs bidding/proposing



____0______

D/MWBE Certification on file?




Yes
No
Not Applicable
Was contract awarded to a D/MWBE?



Yes
No
Number of D/MWBE Subcontractors



____0______

8.   LEGAL NAME and ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR/VENDOR: Tech Valley Security












  96 Thompson Hill Road












  East Greenbush, NY 12144



9.   SOURCE OF FUNDS: ___FY2018-FY2022 Operating Budget





10.   COMPLIANCE WITH STATE AND FEDERAL RULES:

Non-Collusion Affidavit of Bidder    
 





      (Yes, No, N/A)


Disclosure & Certificate of Prior Non-Responsibility Determinations     


      (Yes, No, N/A)


Disclosure of Contacts (only RFPs)    
 





      (Yes, No, N/A)
Certification with FTA’s Bus Testing Requirements     




      (Yes, No,N/A)

11.  RESPONSIBLE STAFF CERTIFIES THE INTEGRITY OF THIS PROCUREMENT/CONTRACT: 

__Stacy Sansky, Director of Procurement_____
DATED:   
June 14, 2017



CAPITAL DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY

RESOLUTION NO. 44 - 2017

Award Single Bid Contract for Lark and Washington 

Site Improvements to Callanan Industries of Albany, NY


WHEREAS, the Capital District Transportation Authority (the “Authority”) is charged with the continuance, development, and improvement of transportation facilities within the Capital District Transportation District, and 


WHEREAS, the Authority has partnered with the City of Albany to redesign the area surrounding Lark and Washington to improve safety and mobility, consolidate bus stops, upgrade the bus shelter and other amenities for the BusPlus Red Line and the future BusPlus Purple Line, and


WHEREAS, in response to a duly issued IFB for redesign of the area, including improved lighting, new bus stops, a larger shelter, ADA compliant curb-cuts and other upgrades, a single bid was received from Callanan Industries, Inc., of Albany NY, and 


WHEREAS, Callanan Industries has been determined to be qualified and capable of performing the required work, and staff is satisfied with the competitive nature of the procurement, and 


WHEREAS, the Authority recommends a contract to Callanan Industries of Albany, NY, for an amount not to exceed $1,680,000, including 10% contingency, with work scheduled to occur from July to November 2017.  


NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

1. The Authority hereby awards a single source contract for the Lark and Washington Site Improvements to Callanan Industries of Albany, NY for an amount not to exceed $1,680,000, subject to compliance with the terms and conditions of the contract documents.

2. Authority Staff is hereby authorized to execute the necessary documents. 

3. The source of funds shall be the FY2017 and FY 2018 Capital Plans.

4. This Resolution shall take effect immediately. 

CERTIFICATION

The undersigned, duly qualified and acting as Secretary of the Capital District Transportation Authority, certifies that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of a resolution adopted at a legally convened meeting of the Capital District Transportation Authority held on 28th day of June, 2017.

Dated:  June 28, 2017             


__________________________________









Joseph M. Spairana, Jr., Secretary

Capital District Transportation Authority

Agenda Action Proposal

Subject:  Contract award for Lark and Washington Site Improvements to Callanan Industries of Albany, NY.

Committee:


Performance Oversight

Committee Meeting Date:
June 21, 2017

Board Action Date:

June 28, 2017

Background:

CDTA has partnered with the City of Albany to redesign the area surrounding Lark & Washington to improve safety and mobility for all pedestrians and vehicles.

Purpose:

This contract will consolidate bus stops on each side of the street into central locations to improve safety and mobility and to also upgrade the bus shelter and other amenities for the BusPlus Red Line and the future BusPlus Purple Line.

Summary of Proposal:

An Invitation for Bids (IFB) was issued under the guidance of Creighton Manning Engineering (CME) as the consultant for this project. The scope of work outlined a redesign of the entire area that includes improved lighting, new bus stops, a larger shelter, ADA compliant curb-cuts and other upgrades as outlined on the attached memo of support.

Fourteen (14) firms downloaded the IFB and one (1) submitted a bid.  Lack of bid participation has been attributed to a rainy spring providing a backlog of already awarded construction contracts in the region.  CDTA and CME staff have qualified Callanan as capable of performing the work. Staff recommends a contract award for Lark and Washington Site Improvements to Callanan Industries of Albany, New York for an amount not to exceed $1,680,000. Upon Board approval, a contract will be executed immediately. Work is scheduled to occur from July to November 2017.

Financial Summary and Source of Funds:

Bid Amount: 

$1,527,011

10% Contingency:
$152,989
Total Not to Exceed:
$1,680,000

This will be funded through the FY2017 & FY2018 Capital Plans.

Prepared by:


Stacy Sansky, Director of Procurement

Project Manager:


Mark Wos, Director of Facilities
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Date:
June 14, 2017
To:
Stacy Sansky, Director of Procurement

From:
Mark Wos, Director of Facilities

Re:
Contract Award for Lark and Washington Site Improvements

Background:

CDTA’s bus stops at the intersection of Washington Avenue and Lark Street in the City of Albany form a crucial hub for the region’s transit system. With approximately 4,600 boardings and alightings each day, these stops rank among CDTA’s busiest. This intersection is also characterized by heavy pedestrian and vehicular traffic.  

These stops serve eleven CDTA routes, including the BusPlus Red Line and the future BusPlus Purple Line.  The current intersection design and bus stop configuration is problematic for safe and effective pedestrian, vehicular, and transit activity. 

CDTA has partnered with the City of Albany to redesign the area surrounding Lark & Washington to improve mobility for all users.  The project was awarded $770,000 from NYSDOT’s SAFE-NY program due to its potential for reductions in vehicular and pedestrian collisions.

Scope

The scope of redesign includes the following:

· Consolidation of three westbound bus stops from in front of the Washington Armory, Lark & Washington, and Washington & Dove to a new mid-block location in front of the Albany Public Library.  

· At the new location construct the following:

· New larger bus shelter to accommodate ridership

· Mid-block pedestrian-only signalized crossing on Washington Avenue 

· Queue-jump to provide bus prioritization over vehicular traffic 

· Construct new “upstream” bus stops at Washington & Henry Johnson and Washington & Sprague.

· Install sidewalk bump-outs, ADA complaint curb-cuts, new granite curbing, upgrades to street lighting, and other improvements throughout the project area.

Contractor Selection

An Invitation for Bid was issued in May and 14 contractors downloaded the bid.  Of the 14 potential bidders, only one contractor, Callanan Industries, submitted a bid.  Our design team, Creighton Manning reviewed the bid and found it to be reasonable and in line with similar unit costs that Callanan used for the recently awarded TAP construction they received.  The contractor’s estimate was within 9% ($126,000) of the engineer’s estimate which was deemed reasonable. Callanan Industries has successfully worked with CDTA in the past on other projects such as the current Red Line BRT line and the Crossgates Common BRT stop and we find them competent to perform the work. Work is scheduled to begin in July and be completed in November.

Recommendation:

At this time, staff recommends award of a single source contract to Callanan Industries in the amount of $1,680,000 which includes a 10% contingency for any unforeseen conditions. The funding sources for the project are the SAFE-NY grant along with the BRT set aside funding.


[image: image4.emf]BID SUMMARY  5/31/17

CDTA-FAC 136-2000 Lark & Washington Improvements 1:00PM

      Bidder Item Total

Callanan Industries, Inc.

Zachary Fane

PO Box 15097 

Albany, NY 12212 Total Base Bid $1,527,011.10

518.374.2222

zachary.fane@callanan.com

I, Carm Basile, Chief Executive Officer of the Capital District Transportation Authority, 

hereby certify that the above is a true, complete and accurate record of the bids received by the 

Capital District Transportation Authority for the Authority's project CDTA-FAC 136-2000, which bids 

were opened the 31st Day of May 2017

Carm Basile



CAPITAL DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY

Staff Contract Award Certification

1.   TYPE OF CONTRACT (check one):
__X  Construction & Maintenance

_ ___ Goods, Commodities & Supplies

____ Bus Purchase

____ Services & Consultants


__ __ Transportation & Operational Services

2.   TERMS OF PERFORMANCE (check one):
_ X_  One-Shot Deal:  Complete scope and fixed value 

____ Fixed Fee For Services:  Time and materials - open value

__  _ Exclusive Purchase Contract:  Fixed cost for defined commodity with indefinite quantity

____ Open Purchase Contract:  Commitment on specifications and price but no obligation to buy

____ Change Order:  Add on to existing contract

3.   CONTRACT VALUE:


​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​_$1,680,000 (NTE)


fixed
estimated 
(circle one)

4.   PROCUREMENT METHOD (check one):  

_ ___ Request for Proposals (RFP)

_X_ __ Invitation for Bids (IFB)


____ Other

5.   TYPE OF PROCEDURE USED (check one):  

____ Micro Purchases (Purchases up to $2,499.00)

____ Small Purchases ($25,000 up to $$100,000)

_X_ _ Sealed Bid/Invitation for Bids (IFB) (Over $100,000)
__ __ Request for Proposals (RFP) 

____ Professional Services (Over $25,000)


____ Sole or Single Source (Non-Competitive)

6.   SELECTION CRITERION USED:
Number of Proposals/Bids Solicited    #_14____
or  


Advertised
Number of Proposals/Bids Received   #_1_____

Attach Summary of Bids/Proposals

7. Disadvantaged/Minority Women’s Business Enterprise (D/MWBE) involvement

Are there known D/MWBEs that provide this good or service?

Yes
No
Number of D/MWBEs bidding/proposing



____0______

D/MWBE Certification on file?




Yes
No
Not Applicable

Was contract awarded to a D/MWBE?



Yes
No
Number of D/MWBE Subcontractors
Straight Line Industries (M/WBE), Stilsing Electric (D/WBE), Schupps Line Construction (D/WBE)& Harbour Roads (WBE) 
8.   LEGAL NAME and ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR/VENDOR: Callanan Industries, Inc.











  PO Box 15097













  Albany, NY 12212




9.   SOURCE OF FUNDS: _FY2017 & FY2018 Capital Plans__________________________________________________

10.   COMPLIANCE WITH STATE AND FEDERAL RULES:

Non-Collusion Affidavit of Bidder    
 





      (Yes, No, N/A)


Disclosure & Certificate of Prior Non-Responsibility Determinations     


      (Yes, No, N/A)


Disclosure of Contacts (only RFPs)    
 





      (Yes, No, N/A)
Certification with FTA’s Bus Testing Requirements     




      (Yes, No, N/A)

11.  RESPONSIBLE STAFF CERTIFIES THE INTEGRITY OF THIS PROCUREMENT/CONTRACT: 

      Stacy Sansky, Director of Procurement

 DATED:   
November 21, 2016

  
CAPITAL DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 

RESOLUTION NO. 45 - 2017

Annual Review and Approval of Changes to Drug and Alcohol Policy

WHEREAS, in its mission to provide safe and reliable transportation, the Capital District Transportation Authority (“Authority”) has a drug-free workplace, and

            WHEREAS, the Authority has further responsibility for “safety-sensitive” employees under the regulations of the Federal Transit Administration (49 CFR parts 40 & 655) to formulate a Drug and Alcohol Policy, and


WHEREAS, the Drug and Alcohol Policy shall be periodically reviewed and approved by the Authority, and


WHEREAS, upon review, the Authority recommends the minor edits in Sections IX, X, and Appendix B to provide added clarity to the Drug and Alcohol Policy, as revised and attached hereto.


NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Drug and Alcohol Policy for the Capital District Transportation Authority is hereby approved and adopted in its entirety.   

CERTIFICATION

The undersigned, duly qualified and acting as Secretary of the Capital District Transportation Authority, certifies that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of a resolution adopted at a legally convened meeting of the Capital District Transportation Authority held on the 28th day of June, 2017.

Dated:
 June 28, 2017



__________________________________








Joseph M. Spairana, Jr., Secretary
Capital District Transportation Authority

Agenda Action Proposal

Subject:  Annual Review of Drug and Alcohol Policy

Committee:


Performance Oversight

Committee Meeting Date:
June 21, 2017

Board Action Date:

June 28, 2017

Background:

An annual review of the Drug and Alcohol Policy is required according to 49 CFR Parts 40 & 655 regulations.   

Purpose:

The policy must be available to all employees and specifically to employees that perform safety-sensitive functions.  The policy ensures that all regulations are up to date and followed to remain in compliance with the Federal Transit Administration.

Summary of Proposal:

There are no required regulatory or material changes to the Drug & Alcohol Policy.  There are minor edits in sections IX, X, and Appendix B to provide added clarity.  
Copies of the Drug & Alcohol Policy changes will be available at the committee meeting.

Financial Summary and Source of Funds:

No impact

Prepared by:


Kelli Schreivogl, Director of Human Resources
Project Manager:


Kelli Schreivogl, Director of Human Resources
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To:

Chairman, Performance Oversight Committee



Members, Performance Oversight Committee

From:

Kelli Schreivogl, Director of Human Resources

Re:

Approve Changes to the CDTA Drug & Alcohol Policy

Date:

June 14, 2017

Background: 

Each year the CDTA Safety Department is responsible for making changes and/or updates to the Drug and Alcohol policy and bringing those updates to the Board of Directors for approval.  There are several reasons why a change might be made, some of which might be:

· A DOT regulatory change that has to be incorporated

· Altering the language in any way to make it easier and more clear for employees to follow

· A procedural or policy change made by CDTA Management to improve our overall Drug and Alcohol program or as a response to a specific issue

Justification: 
Although there are no regulatory or material changes to the Drug and Alcohol policy, we are making some minor edits to make the policy more clear and consistent. Specifically, we added language to the Random Testing process found in section IX and the Random Testing-Positive Test in section X.  

It is mentioned in other sections of the policy that if an employee shows up for work under the influence of either drugs or alcohol they will be terminated.  We are proposing that similar language be added so this message is not only clear, but consistent for everyone.   

Staff Recommendation

Staff is recommending that the following language be added to section IX (Random) and X (Random Testing-Positive Test) of the Drug and Alcohol policy:

If an employee is randomly tested for drugs and/or alcohol and they test positive (.04 or higher) on the alcohol portion of the test, the employee will immediately be taken off the job and will be terminated.  

This is consistent with the Intoxication/Under the Influence language found in section X.

CAPITAL DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY
RESOLUTION NO. 46 - 2017

Accept Accounts Receivable Audit Report


WHEREAS, the Capital District Transportation Authority (“Authority”) maintains an Internal Audit function, consistent with the Public Authorities Law Sections 1306 and 2932, and  
WHEREAS, the mission of the Internal Audit function is to provide management, senior staff, the Chief Executive Officer, and the Board of Directors with independent and objective assurance and consulting services, ultimately designed to add value and improve the Authority’s operations, and  


WHEREAS, an Accounts Receivable Audit was performed as part of the 2016-2017 audit plan to determine whether there are adequate controls and procedures in place and functioning appropriately to ensure that receivables are properly recorded, safeguards exist to mitigate misappropriation of funds, and collection and write-off processes are adequately managed, and


WHEREAS, the audit consisted of testing the accounting records and procedures necessary to the Accounts Receivable function, policies and procedural documents were reviewed, current practices and processing techniques were observed and tested, and responsible personnel were interviewed, and


WHEREAS, the audit disclosed that overall, the control environment in the area of accounts receivable is adequate with no material instances of noncompliance, and the report has been received and reviewed, and 

WHEREAS, the Authority now desires to accept the Accounts Receivable Audit Report.

NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

1. The Authority hereby accepts the Accounts Receivable Audit Report.

2. The Authority staff shall take immediate measures as outlined in the report to comply with the recommendations in the Accounts Receivable Audit.

3. This Resolution shall take effect immediately.

CERTIFICATION

The undersigned, duly qualified and acting as Secretary of the Capital District Transportation Authority, certifies that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of a resolution adopted at a legally convened meeting of the Capital District Transportation Authority held on the 28th day of June, 2017.

Dated:  June 28, 2017



__________________________________









Joseph M. Spairana, Jr., Secretary
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Executive Summary
Date: 
Wednesday June 21, 2017
To: 
Carm Basile, CEO and Members of the Audit Committee

From: 
Sarah Matrose, Internal Auditor

Subject: 
Audit of Accounts Receivable

Accounts receivable is any money owed by a customer for goods or services that have been delivered or used, but not yet paid for. Accounts receivable is an asset on the balance sheet, as the balance on any given date reflects the amount of money the business has a legal right to collect from customers. The majority of trade receivables at CDTA are generated by one of two transactions, the sale of fare media products (categorized by a System transaction) or collected rents from CDTA owned leases (categorized as a Facilities transaction). Cash, above all other local government assets, has the greatest potential for theft if a system of internal controls is not in place and functioning effectively.

Our audit included CDTA’s receivables for the period of June 1, 2016 through March 31, 2017. As of February 2017’s Monthly Management Report, CDTA’s unaudited gross receivable balance was $4,956,103. 

The audit included testing of the accounting records and procedures necessary to the Accounts Receivable function. Policies and procedural documents were reviewed, current practices and processing techniques were observed and tested, and responsible personnel were interviewed. Sample sizes and transactions selected for testing were determined based on a judgmental basis. 

Our primary audit objective was to determine whether there are adequate controls and procedures in place and functioning appropriately to ensure that receivables are properly recorded, safeguards exist to mitigate misappropriation of funds, and collection and write-off processes are adequately managed.

Our audit disclosed that overall the control environment in the area of accounts receivable is adequate and no material instances of noncompliance were noted; however, I noted opportunities for strengthening internal controls, ensuring compliance with established policies and procedures, and reducing the risk of theft or errors during the collection, recording, and depositing of cash receipts. 

Management was receptive to a recommendation for incoming check process efficiencies and has begun to discuss an all-encompassing check repository process housed within the Treasury department. This would ensure checks are locked up at all times and that all checks would be processed consistently. Finance staff and Internal Audit will work together to ensure the new process incorporates the safeguards outlined during the audit. The Finance department is currently in the process of revising all policies and procedures for a better span of control over reconciliation completion. 
I’d like to express my appreciation for the cooperation and assistance extended by the Finance personnel involved in this audit. 

CAPITAL DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY

RESOLUTION NO. 47 - 2017

Authorize Line of Credit for Bus Financing


WHEREAS, the Capital District Transportation Authority (the “Authority”) is charged by title 11-C of the Public Authorities Law with providing omnibus transportation within the Capital District transportation district, and

WHEREAS, the Authority is authorized by Public Authorities Law section 1306 to acquire the necessary equipment to meet its transportation objectives, and

WHEREAS, the Authority’s fleet replacement plan calls for the annual replacement of 1/12 of the Authority’s fixed-route buses, and


WHEREAS, the Authority has been informed that the funding from NYS will be delayed until the fall of 2017, and this source of funding is used to purchase the fixed-route buses, and


WHEREAS, the Authority has solicited competitive proposals from three financial institutions for two financing options, a $15 million Revenue Anticipation Note and a $10 million Line of Credit, as a bridge measure to allow the scheduled bus acquisition to proceed despite the delayed state funding, and 


WHEREAS, after careful consideration, the Authority now recommends selecting the $10 million Line of Credit from Key Bank for a three-month term based upon the options, rates and flexibility.


NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

1. The Authority hereby authorizes a $10 million Line of Credit from Key Bank for a three-month term, relating to the acquisition of fixed-route buses.

2. Authority Staff is authorized to execute such documentation as may be required to engage such financial institution and implement the financing arrangement.

3. This Resolution shall take effect immediately.

CERTIFICATION

The undersigned, duly qualified and acting as Secretary of the Capital District Transportation Authority, certifies that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of a resolution adopted at a legally convened meeting of the Capital District Transportation Authority held on the 28th day of June, 2017.

Dated:
 June 28, 2017



           __________________________________






  

Joseph M. Spairana, Jr., Secretary
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Memorandum

To:

Chairman, Planning & Stakeholders Relations Committee



Members, Planning & Stakeholders Relations Committee

From:

Mike Collins, Vice President of Finance & Administration

Date:

June 22, 2017

Subject:
Bus Financing Opportunities

Summary

We will have a cash flow shortage for our capital program in the coming months primarily because New York State funding has been delayed.  We expect to need $15 million over the course of 2017 to pay for buses we ordered in 2016 and 2017.  Since funding has been delayed, we would like to consider financing opportunities to pay for our buses.  

Background

In our FY2018 Capital Plan, CDTA budgeted $15 million for new buses, based in part, on New York State (NYS) approving its five-year capital program to help fund Transit Systems throughout the state.

We expect to receive about $15 million from NYS this year, but we were recently told not to expect payment until this fall.  This creates a cash flow issue for our bus purchase plan.  We ordered buses based on the NYS capital program that was passed last April 2016 and do not expect to receive capital funding until at least the fall of 2017.  

Bus payments are due in July for $7 million and again in November for $8 million.  

We expect to encounter delayed NYS capital payments for the next couple of years.

Financing Opportunities

We sent Request for Proposals (RFP) to the three banks we conduct business with.  We asked for two financing options; (1) a Revenue Anticipation Note (RAN) and (2) a Line of Credit.

In the past, we have used RAN’s when our State Operating Assistance was delayed by NYS.  We have not used a Line of Credit (LOC).  RAN’s are a short term borrowing vehicle, typically at a low interest rate.   An LOC generally has a higher interest rate, but it can be paid off at any time.  An LOC is much more flexible and interest is only paid for the time the money is borrowed.

Bank Proposals

Our banks provided the following proposals;

Option One – Revenue Anticipation Note (RAN) - $15 million

	Bank
	Amount
	Interest Rate
	Term
	Interest cost
	Other Fees*
	Total anticipated costs

	Chase
	$15,000,000
	1.45%
	6 months
	$108,750
	$5,000
	$113,750

	Bank of America
	$15,000,000
	1.95%
	6 months
	$146,250
	$5,000
	$151,250

	Key Bank
	$15,000,000
	2.96%
	6 months
	$222,000
	$5,000
	$227,000


*Other fees include estimated bond counsel and NYS bond issuance fees

Option Two – Line of Credit (LOC) - $10 million

	Key Bank
	Amount
	Interest Rate
	Term
	Interest

Cost
	Other Fees*
	Total Anticipated Costs

	Part One
	$7,000,000
	2.02%**
	3 months
	$35,352
	$1,000
	$36,352

	Part Two
	$8,000,000
	2.02%
	3 months
	$40,401
	$0
	$40,401

	TOTAL
	
	
	
	$75,753
	$1,000
	$76,753


*Other fees include an origination fee

**Interest rate is variable

Recommendation

Because of uncertain timing of NYS funding, based on the options, rates and flexibility, I recommend selecting the $10 million LOC.  

Copy:
Chief Executive Officer


Director of Finance
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Memorandum

June 28, 2017

To:

Chairman of the Board



Board Members

From:

Chief Executive Officer

Subject:
Chief Executive Officer Report for June   

Overview

I am providing a report of my activities for the month of June 2017, along with a summary of the organization’s Key Performance Indicators for May 2017. The report includes a narrative on the progress of the company and the work of our employees. 

As we head into summer, it’s hard to believe that we are almost 25% of the way through the fiscal year. The company continues to produce strong results, and we have a number of innovative projects underway and moving towards implementation. All of our work is focused on making CDTA bigger, better and more responsive to the needs of the Capital Region. We want people to know what we do, to understand our impact, and to support and advocate for a stronger infrastructure. This will continue to be the focus of our positioning and branding work as we look to deepen the menu of mobility options we offer and make our services more convenient for customers and the many companies that we work with.

As discussed at last week’s Performance Oversight meeting, our financial condition is strong and our performance indicators are mostly positive. There has been a slowdown in Mortgage Recording Tax that is not consistent with regional housing reports. We are behind budget expectations and are hopeful of a turnaround in the coming months. As we know, the performance of the MRT can often lag behind real estate markets and spike up as a result of commercial activity and refinancing. All of our expense lines are within budget expectations, including wages, which receives constant scrutiny from our staff. We are focused on getting bus operator head counts to budgeted levels. We are closing in on our goal, and this is reflected in the balancing of straight and overtime hours and the corresponding cost for that. The purchased transportation line is over budget as we continue the transition to new contractors. We are also realigning our scheduling process and introducing more automation to it.  This is a work in progress that we expect to improve in the coming months.  

With strong ridership results, increased Universal Access arrangements and a continued demand for service, we continue to look for new ways to serve customers. After several months of planning and partnership building, our downtowner service concept is a reality. These services are designed to connect employment, residential and recreational locations in the region’s principal cities. We introduced the Capital City Shuttle in Albany on June 6. It operates from the Lark Street neighborhoods, through downtown Albany and extends to the Warehouse district. On June 20, we introduced the Electric City Trolley in Schenectady. This service operates from Mohawk Harbor, through downtown Schenectady and extends to the Nott Street and Lower Union Street neighborhoods. Both offer complimentary service on weekend nights with later evening schedules. We have a number of partners in both services, many of whom joined us for media events to introduce the services. In both cases, there is excitement and positive energy surrounding the downtowner concept. Staff will provide regular updates at the Planning and Stakeholder Relations committee meetings. 

I am pleased to tell you that CDPHP Cycle! bikes have arrived and are being stored as we develop our plan for introduction. In the coming weeks, the infrastructure and station components will arrive and be installed at 40 selected locations. The rate structure for the program has been developed, and a branding and marketing campaign is being finalized as we work with our partners at CDPHP. Everything is thumbs up for an unveiling and start date before Labor Day. There is a sense of excitement that is building around the program, and the community is anxiously awaiting a great kick off and developing membership base for CDPHP Cycle!.
Our complimentary mobility menu work item has been the improvement of local taxi services. With ridesharing set to start in the region later this week, this work is as important as ever. As we have reported, the common ordinance for taxi services is complete, and we have consensus from the stakeholders we have worked with for more than a year. Over the next few months, we will seek municipal adoption of the ordinance to allow for consistency and enforceability throughout the region. With that in-hand, we are developing a framework for customer-facing improvements like a common code of conduct, a regional fare structure with mobile payment, universal medallions, and better information about taxi services. Working alongside ride sharing companies like UBER and LYFT, we will make the region more accessible and mobile.  

On the technology front, we are wrapping up full integration of Navigator. The mobile payment part of the system is being piloted by a small group of customers. Assuming no issues, the pilot group will be progressively expanded until we reach a point where it can be transitioned to live status. That is expected in the coming months, and when that happens, the customer facing part of the project will be compete. We have several back end issues to complete, but this progressive fare collection and payment project is coming to a close. As it stands, we have one of the most advanced systems available and are one of the few bus only systems that offers multiple payment options to customers.  

Our annual Bus Roadeo was a great success. This year, the event was held on the campus of UAlbany, and more than 30 of CDTA’s best bus operators competed. This is a fun but competitive event that showcases the driving skills of our bus operators. They are required to navigate buses through an 11-point obstacle course that simulates every day driving issues. They are timed and observed by law enforcement officials to insure consistency among competitors and event scoring. The course is the same APTA-style layout that is used at state and national competitions. At the end of the day, the Schenectady Division prevailed, taking the top three positions. It is great to have them here today at our Board meeting, along with the rookie winner from the Albany Division. It is nice to see the friendly, competitive spirit that has developed between our division superintendents and even some of our Board members. A special thank you to all of the CDTA employees who spent hours preparing for and staffing the event. 

I also want to point out our annual luncheon for retired employees. It was held a few weeks ago at the Italian-American Center in Albany with more than 125 CDTA retirees in attendance. I highlight this to recognize the important work of past employees; their efforts have built a solid foundation from which we are building a bigger and better CDTA. It was great to see so many of these great men and women return to share stories and talk about the work we are doing. They span the more than 45 year history of our company, and they are proud of CDTA and proud of the work we are doing.    

We will hold a special event for our state elected delegation on July 6. The purpose of the event is to thank them for their support and to showcase our capital plan and the things we use state capital funds for. This includes everything from new buses, equipment used to maintain them, new facilities and equipment and technology that we are using to extend the reach of our services. All of these activities are helping us to keep ridership levels close to our record high of 17 million. 

Work continues on the membrane replacement and parking deck repair at Rensselaer Rail Station. Our staff is working with the contractor to minimize disruption to traffic and pedestrian flow on the top deck and near the front entrance to the station. A plan is in place to alert customers and to relieve issues that are created by this work; regular construction updates are being delivered through several sources. We are suggesting that customers access the station at the lower levels of the garage. We will continue to update our information systems as conditions change.  

Our work to advocate for CDTA, for public transit, and for an improved national infrastructure is never done. This work is part of the positioning of CDTA as a mobility manager, a leader in the industry and a critical component of economic development initiatives. Over the past few years, we have shined a light on what we do, we have developed dozens of new partnerships and stimulated significant increases in ridership. This has generated requests for service, inquiries about ways that CDTA can participate in community work, along with increased appreciation for what we do. This takes a good deal of effort on the part of many of our staff members. We have weaved and integrated advocacy into our vocabulary and expectations for people who work at CDTA. These efforts are coordinated to insure that CDTA is always getting better, and is constantly moving forward.  

Key Performance Measures
Key performance measures for the organization are included in monthly reports. Data is for May and is compared to May 2016.  The data in our reports illustrates what we do and how we do it. We measure things that most other systems monitor, allowing us to compare performance with other transit properties across New York and throughout the country. This comparison is important to us and keeps us from being too internally focused.      

System ridership totaled 1.44 million, up 6% from May 2016 (1.37 million). For the first two months of the fiscal year, ridership is up 2%.  It is encouraging to see our ridership levels continue at near record levels. This is not happening at other bus only systems, where ridership has dropped consistently for the past 12-18 months. Low fuel costs, improved vehicle efficiency and low ownership costs are the principal culprits.  Ridership on STAR was down 5% (4% FYTD); NX ridership was down 6% (9% FYTD).  We are watching NX ridership closely as it has dropped consistently for the past 18 months or so. Staff will provide an update on NX performance and begin outlining improvement actions at upcoming Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee meetings.  

As we discussed in the PO meeting, our financial condition is strong. This comes from a board driven financial planning platform that is thoughtful and considers the range of issues that impact our company.  In the immediate sense, we are being assisted by increased State Operating Assistance (STOA) and capital funding, increases in customer revenue (fueled by Universal Access agreements) and added revenue from parking facilities, leases and advertising. The only negative factor for the last few months has been the underperformance of the Mortgage Recording Tax. For the first two months of the fiscal year, MRT receipts are 21% ($390,000) under budget expectations. 

We devote a great deal of time to controlling expenses and the rate of expenditures. The wage line was less than 1% over budget (3% under budget FYTD). We have focused lots of attention to this issue, especially overtime expenses, which have been problematic. The addition of new operators, the release of another class of new trainees, and the start of another training class is providing relief and getting us to the employment levels we need to deliver reliable service. Almost all other expenses lines were under budget for the month with the exception of purchased transportation (over by 18% for the month; 24% FYTD).  Most of this is due to the continuing transition of contractors who provide STAR service on our behalf. We are working to stabilize the number of STAR trips that we produce and those produced by contractors. We expect this to normalize in the coming months.  

As reported in non-financial reports, we missed 29 trips on the fixed route system; the same as last May. There were no trip denials in STAR.  We reported 51 accidents in May, with 15 categorized as preventable. Last May, we reported 53 accidents with 18 categorized as preventable. 99% of maintenance inspections were done on time; last May, 100% were done on time. 81% of our maintenance work was scheduled in advance; Last May, 78% of our work was scheduled.   

Fixed route on-time performance was at 73%; last May it was at 70%.  Our goal is to operate all trips within a 0-5 minute late window at least 80% of the time. Our call center processed 319 comments, compared to 306 comments last May. Response time to close investigations was at 89%; Last May it was at 74% (an anomaly). There were 972,000 web page views at www.cdta.org. Last May, there were 876,000 views. The majority of visitors look at schedule information when visiting our site.  

Activity Report 


We work every day to tell the CDTA story and develop partnerships to make us better and stronger. This is positioning CDTA as a critical cog in the region’s economic engine and “must have” in the development of our communities.  

· On June 1, I attended a meeting of the CDTC Policy Board. I am Vice Chairman of the board, which meets quarterly to oversee the activities of CDTC, the region’s metropolitan planning organization. Policy board members include elected and appointed officials from the region’s cities and towns, along with authorities and commissions. 

· On June 6, I was emcee at our media event to announce the Capital City Shuttle service. It was held at the Albany Capital Center, which provided a perfect backdrop for our first downtowner service. Dave Stackrow was our principal speaker, and he was joined by a number of our partners and supporters of the work we do.          

· On June 6, I met with Rensselaer Mayor Dan Dwyer. We talked about transit service in the city, with a focus on new developments occurring along the Hudson River. We also talked about construction work on the top deck at Rensselaer Rail Station and our efforts to mitigate noise and dust. He was thankful for that and will address it with residents of the adjoining neighborhoods.       
· On June 7, Dave Stackrow, Mike Collins, Chris Desany and I traveled to Washington D.C. to meet with Senator Schumer’s staff. We had a long discussion about our Bus Rapid Transit projects and prospects for funding in the New Starts program. We also met with Congressman John Faso to review the New Starts program and other federal funding issues.     

· On June 8, I attended the CDTA bus roadeo at UAlbany. The weather was great as was our new venue. It was great to see our employees working alongside of a dozen or so law enforcement officials to make the roadeo run smoothly. More than 30 bus operators participated in the event, with the trophy again residing in Schenectady.    
· On June 9, we held a general staff meeting for management employees; about 65 people attended. We hold these meetings every 6-8 weeks to make sure the management team is moving in the same direction (with people working in different locations, this is important for us to do).          
· On June 13, Chris Desany and I met with officials from Schenectady County to talk about our radio/CAD/AVL installation. The county is looking at upgrades to their communication system, and we explored ways that we might work together to extend the reach of our efforts and improve communications between agencies and organizations throughout the county.      
· On June 13, I attended our annual retiree luncheon at the Italian American Community Center in Albany. More than 125 CDTA retirees attended the luncheon, which gives them a chance to renew friendships and get a little information about CDTA and what we are doing.    
· On June 13, I met with Guilderland Town Supervisor Peter Barber. We talked about our service network in the town and the ridership gains that we have achieved on major corridors. We spent a good deal of time talking about Crossgates Mall, the new hotel that will be built and plans for further expansion and the corresponding need for more transit service. 
· On June 14, I attended a meeting of the CBA Board of Trustees. I have been a trustee for several years, and this was our year-end meeting. A number of CBA students use our service to travel to and from school, and this is expected to increase as enrollment at the school rises.              
· On June 15, Brian O’Grady from CDPHP and I taped a 4 minute segment on Spectrum News (News 9) that played throughout the day, highlighting station locations for CDPHP Cycle!. This was one of several news outlets that Jaime Watson worked with to promote our regional bike share program.    

· On June 15, I attended a meeting of the Real Men Wear Pink participants. 15 men will represent their companies in this effort to raise money and awareness for the American Cancer Society. Activities will begin in September and continue through October. Be on the lookout for pink buses, pink seats and pink t-shirts again. Jaime Watson has a few other exciting things planned so stay tuned.             

· On June 15, I was interviewed by WTEN, along with two other “Real Men Wear Pink”
participants to talk about our company involvement in this event.  
· On June 20, I was emcee at our media event to announce the Electric City Trolley service. It was held in front of Proctor’s Theater in downtown Schenectady; one of the centerpieces for development work that is occurring in the downtown area. Dave Stackrow provided 

· comments on behalf of CDTA, and he was joined by Norm Miller and dozens of our supporters.        

· On June 20, I spoke to about 50 employees at Creighton Manning Engineering as part of their lunchtime speaker series. They asked me to provide comments about CDTA, the work we do together and some insights about the client/consultant relationship. Jaime Watson joined me.       

· On June 26, I attended a meeting of our Labor Management Committee. The LMC is comprised of the members of the Amalgamated Transit Union leadership team and members of our negotiating and operations team. We get together four or five times a year to talk about issues at a high level and to discuss ways to develop a better working relationship between the company and labor.    

· On June 27, I attended a meeting of the Colonie Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors. I have been a board member for several years and enjoy working with the chamber who supports the work we do in the town.

· On June 27, I met with Cohoes Mayor Sean Morse. We talked about our service in the city, some of the work that is occurring as part of the BRT infrastructure project and the addition of the Cohoes School District to our Universal Access family. 

· On June 28, I attended a meeting of the Equinox Board of Directors in Albany. I have been on this board for more than 10 years. Many Equinox clients use our services to travel between hosing, treatment and employment locations.   

Final Thoughts

We were notified last week that Norm Miller and Art Young have been replaced as CDTA board members. Their terms had expired, and this is part of the natural change process. However, it is not often that you come across two men of their caliber, both professionally and personally. Art has served on the board for almost 22 years, making him and Dave Stackrow the longest tenured members in CDTA history. He was the long-time chair of the Performance Oversight committee. His contributions to the board, to CDTA and to the people who work here are way too long to be listed here. Let’s just say that most of our financial platform can, in some way, be traced back to Art. 

As for Norm, he has served on the board for 11 years and has been the stalwart chair of the Planning and Stakeholder Relations committee for a number of years. His managerial consulting background, his military experience and his understanding of personnel matters has made him an invaluable resource. He has also served as a trustee on the employee pension fund for many years, providing the trustees with a no-nonsense view of the workplace and the need for retirement benefits. 

The staff has come to know and respect Art and Norm and has counted on them for leadership, advice and direction. As for me, I have leaned on Art and Norm for advice and consultation. Both of them are very smart people who are able to zero in on issues, and they have provided me with sound counsel. They have never steered me wrong and on behalf of staff, I know that we will miss them. We wish them and their families all the best, and they will always be part of the CDTA family!

Copy:
Senior Staff

Director of Marketing

Manager of Communications
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		Cummulative Scorecard for CDTA TRANS 13-8000

				Customer Point of View-McDonough, Georgia		Tech Valley-East Greenbush, NY		Summit-Uniondale, NY

		Experience with this type of Assignment/Similar Work (90 points)		68		80		75

		Price Proposal (90 points)		60		82		75

		Qualifications of Key Personnel Conducting Investigations (75 points)		65		70		70

		References (30 points)		15		15		15

		D/MWBE Participation (15 points)		0		0		0

		TOTAL (300 points)		208		247		235
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		BID SUMMARY				5/31/17

		CDTA-FAC 136-2000 Lark & Washington Improvements				1:00PM

		Bidder		Item		Total

		Callanan Industries, Inc.

		Zachary Fane

		PO Box 15097

		Albany, NY 12212		Total Base Bid		$1,527,011.10

		518.374.2222

		zachary.fane@callanan.com

		I, Carm Basile, Chief Executive Officer of the Capital District Transportation Authority,

		hereby certify that the above is a true, complete and accurate record of the bids received by the

		Capital District Transportation Authority for the Authority's project CDTA-FAC 136-2000, which bids

		were opened the 31st Day of May 2017

						Carm Basile
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